List of Current SAC Members: (Roseanne Lampe, Elizabeth Ahtuangaruk, Colleen
Sovalik). Our SAC election was held on 10/01/24, and we welcomed new member
Collen Sovalik. We currently have two openings, as two SAC members chose to step
down due to personal/family obligations.

Identify President/Positions in SAC: No president-reorganizing after election

Enroliment: 144 Total (ECE 3=5, ECE 4=4, Kinder=11, 1st=12, 2nd=8, 3rd=9, 4th=11,
5th=11, 6th=11, 7th=13, 8th=13, 9th=9, 10th=13, 11th=9, 12th=5).

Staff: 1 Principal, 1 Assistant Principal, 1 counselor, 1 interventionist, 1 PE/SEL Coach, 1
ILT, 13 teachers, 1 substitute teacher, 1 bus driver, 2 kitchen staff, 1 secretary

Highlights of Meetings/School: At the beginning of the school year, Trapper School
received a much needed facelift, including repainting of the hallways. Thanks to our
partners at ConocoPhillips for donating the supplies and labor to make this happen. We
also removed the lockers for the secondary students, which has helped significantly with
students leaving class during instructional time. We had great community participation at
our Back to School Bash in August. We had a wonderful dinner donated by
ConocoPhillips and everyone enjoyed the food and fellowship. On the first day of school,
Trapper School was visited by Representative Mary Peltola, Senator Dan Sullivan,
Governor Mike Dunleavy, Representative Peter Stauber (Minnesota) and Representative
Russ Fulcher (Idaho). Students and community members performed several dances and
teachers were invited to participate. We finished our first round of MAP/mClass testing
with over 90% participation. Students who completed all their testing without having to
make-up any tests were invited to participate in open gym the Friday following
completion of testing. We look forward to analyzing our testing data as a school time and
using it to improve student outcomes. Volleyball season is underway. We have middle
school and high school teams this year. The students enjoyed our first Spirit Week from
10/07-10/11 as we sent our Trapper Volleyball Team to their first tournament of the year
at AKP. They especially loved wearing crazy outfits during Spirit Week and playing
games at the pep rally. On 10/14 we celebrated Indigenous Peoples Day with a
student-led Aggi (Eskimo Dance) performance. Several classes also completed art
activities and research projects to commemorate the day.

Social/Emotional-Promoting Positive School Climate: We have hosted two Fun Friday
events so far this year. The purpose of Fun Friday is for staff to build positive
relationships with students whom they may not interact with on a regular basis. On Fun
Friday, each staff member hosts an activity in their classroom. Examples include
scavenger hunts, bingo, painting, beading, guitar lessons, Dungeons and Dragons,
board games, etc. Students then rotate through their choice of activities in three
50-minute sessions. We received a donation of pizza from our partners at
ConocoPhillips, and parents and community members are invited to eat and participate
in the activities with their students. Our PBIS program is also in full swing. Students



receive Trapper Points on ClassDojo for attending school, displaying positive behaviors
in the classroom, and going above and beyond (helping a classmate, cleaning up a
mess they didn’t make, etc.). Students can then spend their Trapper Points at the
Trapper Store. One of our most popular items was a small camera that takes digital
pictures. Our counselor is also meeting weekly with K-6th grade students for SEL and
implementing the Second Step Program.

Strategic Plan Goals/Pedagogy Implementation:We are currently in the middle of our
October Attendance Challenge. Thanks to our partnerships with ConocoPhillips and
Kuukpik Corp, we have prizes/rewards for individual students, parents, and grade levels
with the best attendance. Students with perfect attendance for the week are placed into
a drawing. If they win, both the student and their parents get an Amazon gift card. So far
Ms. Jovelyn’s 2nd grade students have swept the competition with an incredible 100%
attendance for the entire week! Ms. Tracy’s sixth graders and Mrs. Rachel’s
kindergarteners are not far behind. We are utilizing our school Facebook to recognize
students and their parents for great attendance and behavior, to invite the community
into the school, and to show parents what their children are doing during the school day.
In September, Benjamin and Torin from FAB Labs Operations Youth Empowerment
Services visited Nuigsut to install our STEM lab and train teachers on how to use the
equipment. We now have several 3D printers and a laser cutter for students to use
during weekly STEM time. We have one Inupiaq Language Teacher who is providing
language and culture instruction to our students in grades ECE to 6th. On 10/12, the
Trapper School staff were invited to participate in a tour of ConocoPhillips oil drilling
operations at Alpine. We had a great time and really appreciate their time and hospitality.

Upcoming Events: We are looking forward to hosting the upcoming volleyball
tournaments on 10/25-10/26 and 11/05-11/06. We are busy getting the student store
ready to sell food and Trapper swag to our Trapper volleyball fans. Our Lego Robotics
team is excited for their upcoming competition on 10/17. We have several activities
planned for Red Ribbon Week from 10/23-10/31 aimed at highlighting the importance of
living a drug-free life. Halloween is on the way, and it is a huge event in the school and
community. We will have a Halloween bag decorating contest with the elementary
students, and a duct tape costume contest with the secondary students. The school will
host a haunted house in the gym on 10/19 in partnership with the City of Nuigsut. On
10/30, we will host a Halloween carnival in the gym in partnership with ConocoPhillips.
Our Holiday Committee is busy planning these events and we look forward to connecting
with families and community members. We are also busy planning our holiday program
and community celebration for early December.



